Thornaby Church of England Primary School

Newsletter – July 2012 
PD Days
We will be taking a PD Day on Monday 3rd September. Pupils will therefore start the Autumn Term on Tuesday 4th September. We are also having a PD Day on Monday 8th October when the school will be closed for pupils.
Bags2Schools

Thanks to all who donated bags of clothing etc for our Bags2Schools fundraising event. We will be holding another collection on 21st November.
Olympic Games
We apologise for any disappointment caused by the cancellation of our Olympic Finals last Friday. We managed to run some events on the playgrounds but it wasn’t quite the atmosphere we were hoping for!! Mind you with the weather people did suggest we might get further with canoeing!
Leavers

At the end of the week four of our staff, Miss Jones, Miss Atkinson, Mr Rasmussen and Mr Davidson, are leaving us and moving on to new adventures. We thank them for all their work that they have done in our school and wish them every success for the future.

Attendance Congratulations!

Rebecca Collinson, one of our Y6 pupils has managed the fantastic achievement of attending school for 100% of her time in Primary School! For the whole seven years! Our congratulations go to her as we wish her and the rest of Y6 much success in their new schools. Those pupils with 100% attendance this year will be entered into a prize draw on Friday.
Reports/Parents’ Meeting

 Reports came out last Friday. If you would like to discuss any aspect of your child’s report with your child’s teacher please make arrangements directly with the member of staff concerned. 
SATs Results

We are very proud of our Y6. They have been a credit to us all year. Their SATs results this year have been fantastic. We have met/exceeded most of our school targets. 
Dinner money

In September the cost of school meals will increase to £2 per day, £10 per week which is due in on Monday mornings. If you think you maybe eligible for free school meals please contact the school office.

Lost Property

All lost property will be on display in the Infant Playground on Thursday 19th July. Please take a few minutes to check that your child hasn’t lost anything as all items remaining at the end of term will be recycled.

Uniform

Please can we request that in September children wear full school uniform to school, including black school shoes. Can all clothing also be named, especially school jumpers as we seem to have lots in lost property. 

Attendance/Holidays
Our attendance this year was 94.2% which is below our target of 94.8% but much improved on last year. Thank you to everyone who has made an effort to improve their child’s attendance this year. Please can we again request that holidays are taken during the school holidays and NOT during term time.
     Mrs Elaine Hughes-Narborough
  Headteacher

